
 

President’s Data Report Narrative (B2) 

June 29, 2021 – October 10, 2021 

This document explains each section of the Title IX and Power-Based Violence reporting form B2.  

Confidential Advisors and Responsible Employees 

This section notates the number of confidential advisors and responsible employees within the campus 

community. The confidential advisor primarily serves to aid a student involved in a power-based violence or 

sexual misconduct complaint in the resolution process as a confidential resource.  As suggested by the term 

“confidential advisor”, confidential communication with the advisor will be kept confidential in all 

circumstances except where the institution or advisor may be required to disclose the communication under 

state law and federal laws. A responsible employee receives a direct statement regarding or witnesses an 

incident of power-based violence. Responsible employees do not include an employee designated as a 

Confidential Advisor pursuant to R.S. 17:3399.15(B) or an employee who has privileged communications with 

a student as provided by law. 

Annual Training  

Per the legislation, training is required for all responsible employees and confidential advisors. An initial 

training covering updated regulations took place in August 2021. All Title IX personnel and confidential 

advisors participated in the training. The Board of Regents is developing training that will be available to 

all responsible employees by January 1, 2022. In the interim, the Title IX Officer conducts training 

through the campus community, making students and employees aware of procedures and regulations. 

Additionally, all employees are required to participate in EVERFI/Lawroom sexual harassment/ sexual 

misconduct training as part of annual human resources requirements.  

Responsible Employee Reporting 

There have been no employees who falsely reported incidents of power-based violence.  

Power-Based Violence Formal Complaints 

The university received two formal complaints which are listed on the form B2 table. Only one complaint 

involved power-based violence. Disciplinary action was taken for both complaints. However, no 

disciplinary action involved suspension or expulsion. 

Retaliation 

There were no reports of retaliation associated with Title IX or Power-Based Violence reports. 
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